
 

 

MINUTES OF A MEETING 

OF THE 

OKLAHOMA NEW MOTOR VEHICLE COMMISSION 

 
In conformity with the Oklahoma Open Meeting Act, advance notice of this special meeting was transmitted to the 

Oklahoma Secretary of State on August 1st, 2024.  Public notice of this meeting, together with the agenda, was posted 

in prominent public view on the front door of the Northwest Office Center, 4334 NW Expressway, Oklahoma City, on  

August 4th, 2024 prior to 10am, and, announcement of the Board meeting and agenda were posted on the ONMVC 

website https://oklahoma.gov/onmvc.html on  August 4th, 2024 prior to 10am. 

 

The Oklahoma New Motor Vehicle Commission met in a Special Meeting at 10:00 am, on August 

5, 2024.  Chair Curtis Hayes called the meeting to order. A roll call was held; members present 

were Eric Stuteville, Jared Glover, Cassie McGlothlin, Jim Norton, Jeff Johnson, Jackie 

McClintock, Jeromey Clayton and Curtis Hayes. Commissioner Seth Wadley was absent. 

 

The Chair announced that there were enough members present to constitute a quorum. Also present 

were Brad Bailey, Executive Director, Marilyn Maxwell, Deputy Executive Director, Sandra 

Balzer, Assistant Attorney General via teleconference and Peter Hodges and Tonya Pogue of the 

Oklahoma Auto Dealers Association. 

 

Discussion and Action for Opening Official Rulemaking Record and for Adopting 

Emergency Rules Regarding the Implementation of New Temporary License Plates & 

Procedures for Registration of Temporary License Plate Vendors 

 

The Director presented proposed emergency rules amending ONMVC, Chapter 20, Temporary 

License Plate Rules Subchapters 1 and 3 governing the design, form, substance, and content, dealer 

record keeping responsibilities, location and visibility of redesigned temporary license plates.  

Furthermore, the proposed emergency rules will add Subchapters 5 through 11 governing the 

registration, operation, software, security requirements, enforcement provisions and fees required 

of authorized Temporary License Plate Vendors. The Director also presented a sample copy of the 

Temporary License Plate Vendor Initial Application for review and comment by the Board. 

 

After review and discussion by the Board, a motion was made by Jared Glover, seconded by Jim 

Norton to open the official rule making record and adopt the proposed emergency rules for Chapter 

20, Temporary License Plate, as amended. The Chair called for a roll call vote; votes were as 

follows: 

 

 Eric Stuteville – aye  Jared Glover - aye   Cassie McGlothlin – aye 

Jim Norton – aye  Jeff Johnson - aye   Jackie McClintock – aye 

Jeromey Clayton – aye Curtis Hayes - aye 

   

Motion passed unanimously. 

 

Next item on the agenda, was the discussion of the use of tools such as Office of Foreign Assets 

Control and Financial Crimes Enforcement Network searches and other methods such as criminal 

background checks to provide additional information when considering the various ONMVC 

licenses and registrations.  

 

There being no further business, meeting was adjourned.     

 

Approved:  ___________________________________            Date: _____________________ 

 

https://oklahoma.gov/onmvc.html

